City of Seattle Invitation to Bid/Request for Proposal 
Addendum 

Updated on: 07/25/2019

The following is additional information regarding Invitation to Bid # SCL-1333 – titled Breaker Replacement at Broad Street released on 06/26/2019. The due date and time for responses is 07/25/2019 08/01/2019 08/06/2019 2PM (Pacific). This addendum includes both questions from prospective proposers and the City’s answers and revisions to the ITB. This addendum is hereby made part of the ITB and therefore, the information contained herein shall be taken into consideration when preparing and submitting a bid. 
	Item #
	Date Received
	Date Answered
	Vendor’s Question
	City’s Answer
	ITB Revisions

	1
	07/08/19
	7/19/19
	The ventilation requirements for the newly enhanced 3000A breakers have changed from what is currently present on older equipment. There is a new front door design which meets the new ventilation requirements. Powell recommends one of the options below: 

A) A new door which meets the new ventilation requirements can be ordered with the replacement breaker.  Replacing the doors will allow for customer to maintain 3000-amp rating.  These can be included with the breaker purchase.
B) The cell which the breaker is to be placed must be de-rated to 2850A. At the time of order entry, the customer must state they understand the breaker cell is to be de-rated and is responsible for labeling the cell in which the new breaker is to be placed with the de-rated value.
	The City chooses option A. To ensure 3,000A rating of the circuit breaker cell/cubicle, provide improvised new front door for the cell/cubicle in addition to the 3,000A circuit breaker.
	.

	2
	07/08/19
	7/19/19
	The new connection diagram for these breakers does not have contact pins 19, 22 & 23. If you are currently using these, please let us know and we will work to find an alternative solution. Attached is the connection diagram for the new breakers as a reference.
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	The City is not using pins 19,22, & 23.  Acceptable as proposed.
	.

	3
	07/18/19
	07/18/19
	
	
	The City is revising the bid due date. Bids are due 08/01/2019 at 2PM PT
Please see number 7 below. 

	4
	07/25/19
	07/25/19
	In reference to the answer to question #1, we have a few more additional questions.

As new doors will be fabricated to allow for inclusion of existing relays, controls, user interfaces, we expect SCL would like the new doors to come pre-punched for components to be re-installed.  Please confirm
	No, SCL does not require this.
	

	5
	07/25/19
	07/25/19
	Will SCL also desire to have Powell Services perform install of the doors and reconnection of the various components? 
	No, SCL does not require this.
	

	6
	07/25/19
	07/25/19
	Will SCL desire to have 3rd party inspection of the equipment performed prior to reenergization?
	No, SCL does not require this.
	

	7
	07/25/19
	07/25/19
	Will SCL considering revising the due date to ensure all questions are answered and allow time for Vendors to complete bid packages? 
	Yes. Please see the column to the right. 
	The City is revising the bid due date. Bids are due 08/06/2019 at 2PM PT
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Powell Electrical Systems, Inc.






